
From: Ellerslie Bideford [mailto:EllerslieBideford@hotmail.com]  
Sent: Thursday, July 26, 2018 2:00 PM 
To: Jonah Clements <jclements@irac.pe.ca> 
Cc: Loretta Cameron <lcameron@irac.pe.ca> 
Subject: Re: Rural Municipality of Central Prince Proposal - Request for Additional Information 
 
Good afternoon Jonah 
 
Please see attached Election Bylaw and EMO Bylaw as requested. Also please see attached 
2017 financial statements for both Lady Slipper and Ellerslie-Bideford, these should be able to 
answer most or all your monetary questions. 
 
The draft operating budget was prepared by myself. I combined the 2018-8019 budgets of both 
Lady Slipper and Ellerslie-Bideford. When preparing the 5 year budget for some of the larger 
outside expenses (i.e. electricity, fire dues, insurance) I increased their costs each year. I 
received the values for the equalization payments from Municipal Affairs.  
 
Currently Ellerslie-Bideford is enrolled in the Gas Tax Fund which it uses to enhance its existing 
properties, no additional funds are used for any of the projects. Lady Slipper is not enrolled in 
any funding programs and have not planned for any additional assets. If amalgamation occurs 
the new municipality would automatically be in the Gas Tax Fund due to Ellerslie-Bideford's 
enrollment and any future projects would be decided by the new council. 
 
Fire Services are provided solely by the Tyne Valley Fire Department for Ellerslie-Bideford with 
the not for profit organization invoicing the municipality. Lady Slipper receives it's fire services 
from Tyne Valley Fire Department (mostly), Wellington Fire Department and O'Leary Fire 

and small population in the entire area it was decided that it would be more efficient and 
effective if there was only one EMO for the entire area.  
 
There are 7 councillors including the mayor for Lady Slipper, there are 6 councillors including 
the mayor for Ellerslie-Bideford as one councillor recently passed away. 
 
The CAO's are part time employees as both receive a payment each year for their services.   
 
Any additional questions you can email me or call me at work (902) 436-9256 
 
Myron  

 

















































































































